
To: Michael Wagner

michaelwagner@fcc.gov
ZÜ1' AUG11 A 5:tq

flecelved & Inspeetud

AUG n72014

FCC Mail Room
From: Humboldt Broadcasting, LLC

Date: July3l,2014

Dear Mr. Wagner,

In regards to your email of July 21, 2014, my attorney recommends that we wait to see what
happens with the KTSN license renewal that is pending. Also, my attorney does not want to be
designated as a receiver from the court. So I will be not going that direction by filing a form 316.

Ralph J. Carlson

Humboldt Broadcasting, LLC

Cc: Marlene Dortch
do F.C.C.

12th S.W.
Washington, DC 20554

:1


	page 1

